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June 6, 2017

Present: 5- Supervisor Andreas Borgeas, Supervisor Nathan Magsig, Supervisor Buddy Mendes,
Chairman Brian Pacheco, and Vice Chairman Sal Quintero

Agenda No. 10. Administrative Office File ID: 17-0638
Re: Discuss and take action on a petition to remove or modify conditions on an alcoholic beverage license

filed by Red Rock Lane Investments, doing business as Stonehouse Tavern, located on 33071 Auberry
Road, Auberry, CA 93602; and, authorize staff to send a letter to Alcoholic Beverage Control (ABC)
detailing why the petition was approved or denied

DISCUSSED THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE LICENSE FILED BY RED ROCK LANE INVESTMENTS,
DOING BUSINESS AS STONEHOUSE TAVERN, LOCATED ON 33071 AUBERRY ROAD,
AUBERRY, CALIFORNIA.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY SUPERVISOR MAGSIG, SECONDED BY VICE CHAIRMAN QUINTERO,
TO AUTHORIZE STAFF TO SEND A LETTER TO THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL (ABC)
DETAILING WHY THE BOARD APPROVED THE PETITION. THE MOTION CARRIED BY THE
FOLLOWING VOTE:

Ayes: 5- Borgeas, Magsig, Mendes, Pacheco, and Quintero
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June 8, 2017

Sent Via Email

Stella Reyes

Alcoholic Beverage Control
3640 E. Ashlan Avenue
Fresno, CA 93726

RE: Red Rock Lane Investments, dba Stonehouse Tavern: File 47-544312
Dear Ms. Reyes:

On May 5, 2017, the Fresno County Clerk to the Board received a letter dated May 1, 2017 from
Alcoholic Beverage Control (ABC) stating that Red Rock Lane Investments, dba Stonehouse
Tavern had submitted a petition to modify or remove conditions on their alcoholic beverage license.
Per that letter, Fresno County must file a written objection to the modification/removal of these
conditions within 30 days.

On May 10, 2017, Ronald Alexander with the County Administrative Office sent you an email
objecting to the modification at that time with the sole purpose of providing sufficient time to bring
an agenda item to the Fresno County Board of Supervisors to discuss and make a determination.
This was scheduled for the first meeting in June.

On June 6, 2017, the Board of Supervisors met and discussed this petition. The Board approved
the removal of the condition that there shall be no live or amplified music allowed in the patio area
at any time. Fresno County does have a noise ordinance. Stonehouse Tavern must abide by the
noise ordinance regardless of whether or not there are conditions on their ABC license. The
company will work with the Fresno County Environmental Health Department to ensure adherence
to the noise ordinance.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Ronald Alexander in the
County Administrative Office at (559) 600-1234.

Sincerely,

L

Brian Pacheco, Chairman
Fresno County Board of Supervisors

ce: Fresno County Board of Supervisors
Bernice Seidel, Clerk to the Board
Ronald Alexander, County Administrative Office
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